

July 17, 2024

To: Joel Engardio, Dean Preston, Matt Dorsey, Myrna Melgar, Rafael Mandelman

Cc: Mayor Breed, Board of Supervisors, Jeff Tumlin, Phil Ginsburg

Dear Supervisors,

Coalition for San Francisco Neighborhoods joins a growing number of other neighborhood organizations, SaveMUNI, and citizens in requesting that you withdraw the Ballot initiate submitted under the title, "Initiative Ordinance - Park Code Parkway at Upper Great Highway", before the July 30, 2024 deadline. We request that you do not resubmit it or another like it until an EIR has been completed, and a traffic and impacts study with accurate and objective data, conducted by an independent third party, is completed and published for the public to review.

At the conclusion of the above studies and analysis we request that San Francisco work to find a compromise that is acceptable to community representatives and other interested parties prior to resubmitting any suggestions for permanent alterations on the Great Highway, including zoning or use.

We understand the ballot initiative may be withdrawn by July 30th and we urge you do so. This ballot initiative was sprung on the public without any discussion, notice, or public input. Many feel this action inappropriately overrides the-pilot project approved to study the effects of the weekend closure.

Failure to ignore the will of the voters who authorized a pilot project to study the effects of the weekend closures of the Great Highway will be seen as an affront to the citizens who voted for the pilot project as it was submitted.

We join a growing number of citizens who are making this request and demanding a voice at the table before any further decisions are made that disrupt our lives.

Sincerely,

Mari Eliza, Land Use and Transportation Chair CSFN csfnino@gmail.com 415-626-6141